§78.	<AGN1  PURANAM.
longer, and the calmness of the heart within should be made
to reflect in his countenance, as he is the bestower of all
blessings, and the protector of all beings from evils and harms
(g). The divine incarnation of Kalki^ is to be represented as
a-Brahmin, carrying a bow and a quiver, and engaged in the
act of exterminating the Mlechhya race, or is to be depicted
as a Brahmin bestriding a horse, and fully equipped with a
sword, a chakra, a Jaylin^ an arrow and a conch shell to blow
upon the warcall (9—10). Now f shall speak to you about the
essential points of the nine manifestations of the god Visnu,
such as Vasudeva etc. The gada is to be placed in the upper
right hand, and the excellent celestial ring weapon (chakra) in
the upper left, or in the alternative the image may be made as
having four hands, the conch being placed in the lower right
hand, while the lower left is to be depicted in the attitude
of confering blessings; and the images of Bramha and Ishi,
are to be located on both sides, as the two constant compa-
nions of the god (n). Rama is usually represented as carrying
a plough, ^Mushala (mace)a^^r(club) and a lotus flower; and
Pradumnya as wielding a thunderbolt and the divine conch
shell in his right hand, and ajbow and an arrow in the left two,
or as carrying, out of love^gadas in all the four. Anirudha as
well as Narayan should be represented with four hands (12—
13). Bramha (the creator) is to be represented as possessing
four hands and four faces, looking towards the four quarters
of the firmament, and riding on the celestial swan, and his
long breast and clotted hairs reaching down his prodigious
belly* In his right bands are the rosary and the sacrificial
laddie, in his left a water-pot and a vessel to hold the sacri-
ficial clarified butter, and the goddesses SaraswatJ and Savkri
sbould be made as respectively waiting on the right and
tfee felt (15). Vishnu is ta be represented as possessing eight
hands, and riding on the celestial bird Garuda, and as hold-
ing in Us right hands a sword, a gada and as arrow, and a
bow and a SLhataka ia the lefty while the remaining two

